# Sky Knights Aeromodeling Team

Official Club Meeting Minutes

Date: December 17, 2018 Meeting Called to Order- 7:02PM

Attendance: Ten club members were present at the December meeting, held indoors at Buffalo

Wild Wings.

**Roll Call:** 

President: Jim Larson (Y) Vice President: Jon Earley (Y)
Treasurer: Dave Wurzbach (Y) Secretary: Rich Granitz (Y)

2 Year Director: Ralph Warner (Y) 1 Year Director: Dave Stritter (N)

Treasurer's Report (Dave Wurzbach):

Balance: 11/26/18 1478.09

Income: 75.26 1 membership renewal, 00.26 credit.

Expense: 00.00

Balance: 12/17/18 1553.35

Secretary's Report (Rich Granitz):

Nothing new to report.

**Field Report** 

Runway expansion / improvements for next season were briefly discussed. Several possibilities for next season are under consideration.

Dave W. mentioned he replaced the primer bulb on the weed-wacker.

Steve reminded the group that the mower will be due for maintenance in the spring. He also has a wind streamer to replace the shredded one.

Safety Report (Chris Pollock):

No known safety issues.

Web Report: (John Clauson)

Nothing new to discuss.

Website: skyknightsrc.org
Email: skyknights.rc@gmail.com
Email Group: skyknightsrc@googlegroups.com

# Sky Knights Aeromodeling Team

Official Club Meeting Minutes

#### **Old Business:**

- The runway will need repair or replacement in the near future. There will be an ongoing discussion on how to proceed with this needed project.
- o Indoor flying at Buffalo Wild Wings was discussed.
- Indoor flying at Prince of Peace has resumed. As we are one of the few outside organizations that are allowed to use the facility, come out and fly.

### **New Business:**

- Membership renewals are due soon. Please support the club by renewing promptly.
- The Grayslake library is inquiring about an additional drone program with the Sky Knights. Jim will initiate. Volunteers will be needed.
- Details for the annual "Holiday get together" and New Year's Day fun fly will be detailed via e-mail.

## Good of the Club / Show and Tell:

- The Fox Valley Aero Club Annual Winter Swap will be held on 2/16/19 at the Kane County Fairgrounds.
- Jon displayed his newly build step airfoil foam Cub and talked about his intentions to fly
  it at the New Year's Day Fun fly.

The meeting adjourned at 8:19 PM.

Website: skyknightsrc.org
Email: skyknights.rc@gmail.com
Email Group: skyknightsrc@googlegroups.com